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	Change Notification:   
cn_2025_NCAMP_PRIMHD_RM-P62-44 from an Error to a Warning

Date of Issue: 09 April 2025


	 

	
Proposed Implementation Date: 01 July 2025 

Subject: Update to PRIMHD RM-P62-44 from an Error to a Warning


	

	CHANGE NOTIFICATION

	Summary: 
Currently diagnosis is reported every 90 days. 
If a referral duration is longer than 90 days, there will be multiple diagnoses recorded against the referral.
Some Patient Management Systems will report every recorded diagnosis over the course of the referral in their PRIMHD submission record. 
Multiple Type P (Provisional)diagnoses are not able to be reported in a single referral under the current settings owing to a PRIMHD business rule triggering the error. There is more than 1 Type P Diagnosis in the CN record for this referral”.

	National Collections Impacted by Change: PRIMHD 
	

	Context of the Change:  
The issue of this error not being a warning is that the record will be rejected and not recorded in PRIMHD and therefore the data collection is incomplete until the errors are rectified and the data is resubmitted in a subsequent extract.
It also affects the consistency of PRIMHD business rules.


	Details of Proposed Change:  
Amend Business Rule BR-P61-22 and Response Message RM-P62-44 to become a Warning from an Error.


	What is Expected of the Sector:  
That planning commences to implement these changes for 1 July 2025.


	Impact of Change on National Collection(s):  
Amend the current error message to a warning.
The PRIMHD file specification and validation rules will be updated. 

	Contact: If you have any questions regarding this change notice, please email ncamp@tewhatuora.govt.nz 
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